
BOISE AIRPORT COMMISSION MEETING 
June 2, 2021 

 
 

The Boise Airport Commission meeting was held in person in the Boise River Room, along with 
streaming on Zoom and YouTube.   
 
 
A. Old Business 
 
A1.  Roll Call:  Commission members Present:  Russ Westerberg, Bill Vasconcellos, Meg Carlson, 
Gen. Sayler, Jamie Boesiger 
 
A2.  Approval of Minutes from Airport Commission Meeting of October 7, 2020: Minutes were 
approved as written. All in favor. 
 
A3.  Director’s Report:  Ms. Hupp presented the Director’s Report. A copy of the presentation is 
attached and incorporated into the minutes as Appendix A. The Commission and Ms. Hupp engaged 
in a discussion regarding passenger load factors & seats; small hub vs medium hub; airline 
incentives; JetBlue extending beyond 90 days; construction.  
 
A4.  Commissioner’s Comments:  Mr. Vasconcellos attended the Chamber meeting and heard Mr. 
Swelbar speak. Mr. Westerberg thanked the staff for keeping the airfield open. Gen. Sayler has flown 
a couple of times and recently had a hard time renting a car due to the shortage. Ms. Boesiger says 
the corporate charters are alive and well, she appreciates the coordination with construction to keep 
the runways open. Ms. Carlson has flown once in the past year to SLC, it’s a different experience 
walking through airports now.  
 
 
B.   New Business   
 
There was no new business. 
 
 
 
C. Public Comment Questions & Answers 
 
 Mr. Ted Chester, General Manager of Precision Propeller, spoke to the Commission that he’s 
concerned about continuing his lease at the Boise Airport, as well as his ability to obtain a business 
loan from the Small Business Administration. Ms. Carlson asked the airport to take a look at this item.  
Ms. Hupp said the airport will make this an action item and take a look at this issue.  
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned.  


